Tyne Hill House

Sibford Gower 

Banbury

OX15 5AD 

30th October 2013

Dear Sir/Madam,
RE: 13/01295/F | Part retrospective change of use of land at Grange Farm for equestrian training and competition purposes and construction of two all-weather sand arenas, together with associated access improvements, vehicle parking and site landscaping | Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Grange Lane Swalcliffe Banbury OX15 5EX

RE: 13/00060/SO | Screening Opinion - Continued use of land at Grange Farm for equestrian training and competition purposes and construction of two all-weather sand arenas, together with associated access improvements, vehicle parking and site landscaping. | Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Ltd Grange Lane Swalcliffe Banbury OX15 5EX

I am writing to object to the planning application  Ref No 13/01295/F regarding the proposed extended development of Swalcliffe Park as requested by Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Ltd.  

We live at Tyne Hill House, which, as the crow flies is just 500 mtrs away from the proposed development.  The two main areas of concern that we have relate to:

· Unacceptable noise and disturbance. 

· Traffic impact and highway safety.

Re unacceptable levels of noise and disturbance,   Where we live we can clearly hear the loudspeakers and whilst the number of major events is currently acceptably small, although annoying, the plans to increase the number of competitions on the site will mean that this issue will become unacceptable. It will cause substantial disturbance to the local residents, including ourselves by increasing the number of days we have to hear the disagreeable levels of noise and disturbance.
Re Traffic impact and highway safety -  we live near a dangerous junction on the A4035.  Only last week, a horse box came off the road at the turning into Grange Lane from the A4035.  When events are staged, the traffic in the vicinity is considerably increased, especially with large numbers of horse boxes. On several occasions we have found people who come to these events from all parts of the country getting lost, and we have had to direct them to the event.  This means that on a very dangerous stretch of road, which has the National Speed limit of 60mph, horse boxes often try to turn round, which can be very disconcerting on such a fast road.
In view of the potential increase in traffic, I consider that road access to the site to be unacceptable due to the nature and poor state of the roads in the immediate vicinity.
Yours faithfully,
Noel Mason.
